

THE SECRETARY OF COMMERCE WASHINGTON

December 28, 1936

Honorable Marriner S. Eccles Chairman, Board of Governors Federal Reserve System Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Chairman:

I wish to join Chairman Mead of our Business Advisory Council in expressing the sincere hope that you may be able to arrange to be with the Council at luncheon at the Mayflower Hotel on January 28.

I feel that this Council can be made of very great service to the government generally and your suggestions as to how this cooperation can be made most helpful both for the government and for business will be greatly appreciated.

Very sincerely,

DANIEL C. ROPER,

Secretary of Commerce.